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Maine Department of Conservation 
Employee News and Information 
February 1994 

NFLC to-Release Recommendations 
The Northern Forest Lands Council (NFLC) will release draft recom­

mendations on March 3. Council members will receive written comments 
and host open houses (lp.m. to 5 p.m.) to familiarize people with the 
issues and listening sessions (7 p.m. to 10 p.m.) to receive statements 
about the recommendations. The schedule is: 

Mar. 23, Bethel Inn, Bethel; Mar. 30, Abbot Town Hall, Abbot; 
Apr. 6 or 8, Location tba in the Portland area; Apr. 13, Holiday Inn, 
Ellsworth; and Apr. 26; Keddy's Motor Inn, Presque Isle. 

For more information, contact Donald Mansius, Maine NFL Coordi­
nator at (207) 287-4906. Draft recommendations are available from the 
NFLC, 54 Portsmouth Street, Concord, NH 03301; (603) 224-6590. 

Promotion 
Forest Ranger Jim Downie to 
Forest Fire Prevention Specialist 

Transfers 
Forest Ranger Dan Sklllin to 
Jefferson 
Forester Steve Swatling to 
Farmington 

New Hires 
Steve Lincoln, Fire Control 
Radio Operator, Bolton Hill 
Joel Davis, Forest Ranger, 
Island Falls 

Retirements 
Fred Bartlett, Engineering and 
Realty, 32 years of service 
Ron Yates, Boating Facilities 
Division, 35 years of service 

Conservation Notes 
Ron Yates of the Boating 

Facilities Division will retire in 
Februruy after 35 years of state 
service with twenty years in the 
Bureau of Parks and Recreation. 
Ron's most recent accomplish­
ments were on construction 
inspections in Rockwood and 
Skowhegan this past summer. 

Joe Kelley and Steve 
Dickson (MGS) are co-authors of a 
paper on "giant sea-bed pock­
marks" in the January issue of 
Geology magazine (a monthly 
journal of the Geological Society of 
America). The article documents 
unusual, large crater-shaped 
depressions on the floor of 
Penobscot Bay. The pockmarks 
are believed to form by the release 
of natural gas from marine sedi­
ments. 



Three College Consetvation 
Corps teams have wrapped up 
service projects. A team led by 
Rich Bouchard and assisted by 
Rangers Kim Lynch and Jim 
Kelly maintained Allagash Wilder­
ness Watetway boundary lines. A 
crew led by Alison Hramiec 
cleared trails. cut firewood and 
constructed bridges and trail side 
benches at Camp Pondicheny in 
Bridgton and at the Maine Conser­
vation School in Woodstock. The 
third team led by Tom Bradbury 
did timber stand improvement and 
trail rehabilitation with the Mary­
land Consetvation Corps. The team 
joined Coordinator Dave Gerkens 
in Washington. D.C. to discuss 
national service legislation and 
service programs with representa­
tives of Senators Cohen and 
Mitchell. A Maryland Corps crew 
will visit Maine in May to . complete 
the exc:lange. 
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BPR Central Region Asst. Supervi­
sor Mike Leighton on indoor 
winter work projects at Lake St. 
George State Park and Camden 
Hills State Park. Corpsmembers 
will be constructing park picnic 
tables and benches. signs and 
recycling bins. 

The MCC needs summer 
team leaders to lead young people 
age 14-21 in consetvation related 
work projects. Team leaders are 
required to have supervisory or 
leadership experience. a drivers 
license and be certified in first aid. 
They should be interested in 
outdoor work. have knowledge of 
natural resources, be able to 
communicate effectively. motivate 
and direct workers, work coopera­
tively with agency staff and have 
an outstanding work ethic and 
attitude. 

Most positions are for nine 
weeks and begin in mid-June. If 
you know of anyone interested in 
becoming an MCC team leader. 
contact Ken Spalding at 287-
4931. 

The Maine Consetvation 
Corps in a cooperative effort with 
the Jobs Training Administrative 
Office (JTAO) and Aroostook 
County Action Program (ACAP). 
successfully competed for a $2 
million grant from the federal 
Corporation for National and 
Community Service. The grant will 
establish a Youth Community 
Action Project to assist communi­
ties affected by closure of Loring 
Air Force Base. Of the five corps 
teams, two teams will work on 
consetvation and outdoor recre­
ation related projects. The major 
project will be to assist in a rails to 
trails conversion. Ken Spalding 
will administer the grant and the 
College Consetvatlon Corps will 
assist in team leader and 
corpsmember training. 

Jim Mangin spoke on the 
snowmobile trail grants program to 
regional meetings of the Maine 
Snowmobile Association in Brewer 
arid Greene. and in Lamoille to a 
group of more than 100 landown­
ers and snowmobile club members. 
Showing his familiarity with 
aquatic as well as snow-related 
motorized recreation, Jim is also 
teaching an adult education course 
this winter in Gardiner on basic 

·boating navigation and safety. 

David Allender, Sara Bruslla 
and Bob McKee traveled to 
Monhegan Island where they 
participated in site visits and a 
local public meeting regarding 
Maine Land Use Regulation Com­
mission development permit 
actMty on Monhegan Island. 

Ranger Pilot Supervisor John 
Knight of Old Town recently 
attended senior level aviation 
management training in Marana, 
Arizona. Safety. personnel perfor­
mance. human behavior, procure­
ment and disposal of aircraft were 
among the subjects covered during 
the valuable week of training. 

Scott Ramsay, Jim Mangin, 
and Sue Roderick of BPR's Off­
Road Vehicle Division have been 
busy approving and processing 
grants for the maintenance and 
development of snowmobile trails. 
Approved grants this year have 
reached record numbers. with 225 
snowmobile club grants and more 
than 90 grants to municipalities. 

Former IF&W Property Officer 
Dwain McKenney is the new 
manager of the Central Fleet 
Management Agency. 

BPL's Eastern Region Man­
ager Robin Smith is working with 
BPR's Off-Road Vehicle Division 
Supervisor Scott Ramsay to 
establish a new north/south route 
for ten miles of snowmobile trail on 
the Duck Lake Unit in Hancock 
County. Local snowmobile clubs, 
other landowners and the Maine 
Snowmobile Association are also 
cooperating in the project that will 
improve safety by relocating the 
trail away from established logging 
roads. 
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